
 

 
Leybourne Park Residents’ Association 

 
Notes of July 2021 Meeting 

 
 

Apologies: Charlie, Jenny 
 

Attending:  Ray, Christine, Marie & Jo 
 

Quotation from G.I. 
Box Hedging, action deferred till next financial year. 
Abery Bin area on Abery due to be istalled September 
Removal (*not replacing) fencing on the boundary with SIMS and Polypipe agreed and 
due to commence this Autumn.  This suggestion from the R.A. (Rupert) has saved 
residents over £10,000. 
 
Anti-Social behaviour,  FirstPort and Hyde Housing have requested regular patrols by 
the PCSO.  The RA had also asked how FirstPort intended to enforce the rules on the 
parks regarding ball games, due to complaints from residents that they were unable to use 
the Ingram Park and that parents could not take their kids to the infants play area.  The 
answer from FirstPort was to also for residents to contact the PCSO.  The Chair had been 
verbally abused several times when requesting the kids to tone their behaviour down. 
 
Harry, from our younger committee has requested a bug hotel and vegetable patch which 
was agreed.  We are now sourcing the bug hotel, and trying to locate a suitable area for a 
raised vegetable patch. 
 
 
No further business. 
 
 
 
 
 


